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CORPORATE ISSUES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

25 June, 2012

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.


“                  ended:
4.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Turner - in the Chair



Councillors Clarkson, Walsh, Warmisham, Dobbs, E Burgoyne    

                      Ryan, Wheeler and Ord.
                      Councillor Dennett   -         Assistant Mayor for Humanagement and 

                                                                 Workforce Reform  
                      Councillor Hinds      -          Assistant Mayor for Finance and Support 

                                                                 Services  
OFFICERS:
Martin Vickers          -         Strategic Director for Customer and Support 

                                                                 Services.
                      John Tanner            -          Assistant Director (Customer Services)
                      Debbie Brown          -         Assistant Director (HR)

                      Allison Lobley          -          Assistant Director (Administration)

                      David Hunter           -          Assistant Director (ICT) 

                      Nikki Bishop            -          Head of Audit         
                      Karen Lucas

-
Principal Democratic Services Advisor. 

Councillor Turner welcomed new Member to the committee.
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
No apologies submitted.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

3. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

There were no questions from members of the public.

4. CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES BUSINESS PLAN
The Strategic Director (Customer and Support Services) along with officers of the senior leadership team provided Members with a detailed presentation outlining short and long term visioning for the Customer and Support Services directorate.
The emerging Business Plan has yet to be signed off by portfolio holders. The plan continues to include long term objectives; balancing the books and improving customer access.
The Strategic Director informed Members that the presentation of the Business Plan would help to inform future considerations of the Corporate Issues Scrutiny Committee.
Members were informed of the new areas of responsibility under the Customer and Support Services directorate following the realignment of directorates.

The main aims of the business plan include:

Improve customer access;

Balance the books;

Make the most of partnerships;

Create organisational capacity.

The  Assistant Director (Customer Services) informed Members of the impact Welfare Reform will have in respect of redesign and implementation of new systems for the local council tax scheme; the transition to universal credit and retention of business rates.

Work is continuing to expand the single customer account; therefore improving customer access. 
The Council have just gone live with “report it”.

The Assistant Director (HR) outlined the input from the section in respect of the budget process including internal transformation/lead in workforce reform and reducing sickness absence across the Council. 

Job evaluation will be revisited later in the year to ensure pay bands underpin the Council’s restructure.

There is a proposed realignment of payroll and transactional HR.
The Head of Audit informed Members of the role to monitor and ensure that the Council is on track with the proposed budget savings and highlight associated risks.

The year ahead in Democratic Services includes the introduction and monitoring of the City Mayors governance model and the review of the Council’s scrutiny process. Elections are presently working towards the Police and Crime Commissioner election later in the year.        

The Assistant Director (Administration) outlined the role of Administration in ensuring the deployment of support aligned with the Council’s restructure of directorates and having to balance a reduction in staff against demand. 

The section also supports services to modernise in partnership with ICT etc. 

The Assistant Director (ICT) provided Members with an overview of ICT’s role in managing an increase in demand and expectations to develop technology across the Council and in collaboration with partners to improve services and streamline processes. 
Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues including:
· Discussion in respect of the difference between efficiency and effectiveness and the implications of such for the budget setting process and re-structures;
· Gaining the right balance between maintaining an effective service against budget restraints;

· The challenges of becoming paper free and the opportunities with ICT. The Strategic Director informed Members of the review due to be undertaken by Cllr Mullen;
· Members highlighted the demographic challenges in making contact with hard to reach groups in light of welfare reform. Discussion ensued in respect of partners being present at Gateway Centres, therefore increasing contact opportunities;

· How do we avoid duplication of service with other organisations in respect of the Welfare Reform? The Assistant Director (Customer Services) informed Members that there is a variety of discussions ongoing with partner organisations, for example careers, Citizen Advice and housing providers across the City.

RESOLVED: THAT (1) The presentation and report be noted;
                                (2) The Assistant Director (Customer Services) be asked to provide information in respect of the Welfare Reform changes to Housing Benefits – what is the Councils communication strategy re the impending changes; how is the call centre & Gateways proposing to deal with a possibly high number of phone calls/contact whilst ensuring the same advice and guidance is given by all partners. 

How are we working in partnership with Salix Homes and City West in responding to queries. Requested for the July committee.
5. FORWARD PLAN
RESOLVED: THAT the forward plan be noted.
6. REPORT FROM THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the report was agreed as a true record.
7. WORK PROGRAMME
RESOLVED:
THAT (1) the work programme be updated in respect of item 4 on the agenda;
                                    (2) Councillor Walsh requested “improving customer access” be included as an item for consideration by the committee.
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